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increased to at least 65 years of good quality life and opportunities for
self-aupporting employment made available. Above all, laws guaranteeing equality
for women in all spheres of life must by then be fully and comprehensively
implemented to ensure a truly equitable socio-economic framework within which real
development can take place. Forward-looking Strategies for the advancement of
women at the regionàl level should be based on a clear assessment of demographic
trends and development forecasts that provide a realistic context for their
implementation.

Paragraph 36

The Forward-looking Strategies and multidimensional measures must be pursued
within the framework of a just international society in which equitable economic
relations will allow the closing of the gap that separates the industrialized
countries from the developing countries. In this regard, all countries are called
upon to show their commitment as was decided in General Assembly resolution 34/138
and, therefore, to continue informal consultations on the launching of global
negotiations, as decided by the General Assembly in decision 39/454.

D. Basic approach to the formulation of the Forward-looking Strategies

Paragraph 37

It is necessary to reiterate the unity, inseparability and interdependence of
the objectives of the Decade - equality, development and peace - as regards the
advancement of women and their full integration in economic, political, social and
cultural development, for which purpose the objectives should remain in effect in
the operational strategies for the advancement of women to the year 2000.

Paragraph 38

The Forward-looking Strategies are intended to provide a practical and

effective guide for global action on a long-term basis and within the context of
the broader goals and objectives of a new international economic order. Measures
are designed for immediate action, with monitoring and evaluation occurring every
five years, depending on the decision of the General Assembly. Since countries are

at various stages of development, they should have the option to set their own
priorities based on their own development policies and resource capabilities. What

may be possible for immediate action in one country may require more long-range
planning in another, and even more so in respect of countries which are still under

colonialism, domination and foreign occupation. The exact methods and procedures
of implementing measures will depend upon the nature of the political process and

the administrative capabilities of each country.

Paragraph 39

Some measures are intended to affect women and others directly and are
designed to make the societal context less obstructive and more supportive of their
progress. These measures would include the elimination of sex-based stereotyping,
which is at the root of continuing discrimination. Measures to improve the
situation of women are bound to have a ripple effect in society, since the
advancement of women in without doubt a pro-condition for the establishment of a
humane and progressive society.
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